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Friday 17th July 2020 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It is a very strange and somewhat surreal end to a school year unlike any other. Lockdown has brought it’s 
many challenges for all of us in different ways, but as a school the community spirit from our families, children 
and staff has shone through. From sharing your children’s work, to chats on the phone, emails and tweets we 
feel we have built even stronger relationships with our families and got to know even more about you all. 
Thank-you so much for your resilience, for keeping going on the difficult days and for letting us fill your inboxes 
with countless emails and updates! 
 
School is open for our holiday club from Monday 27th July – Friday 21st August; families have been allocated 
places and will be sent a reminders regarding arrival and collection times that we have put on scheduled email 
sends.  
 
The school office will pick up emails periodically through the holidays so if there is anything you need to check 
this is the best way of contacting us for us to phone or email back. 
 
In September, ALL PUPILS will return to school in their planned classes. We are running staggered drop off 
and collection slots to reduce the numbers of people accessing the site. Your child should arrive with one adult 
at the following times:  
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Where there are siblings in more than one-year group, please use the youngest child’s timings for all 
family members. 
 
I have written a draft reopening plan with all aspects of school risk assessed to ensure we are as safe 
as possible and we will be continuing with our enhanced cleaning and health and safety regimes. The 
plan is initially for the month of September, when we will then review for the second half of the 
Autumn term. It has been written in consultation with our Health and Safety advisors and is being 
reviewed by Governors. It will also be sent to CDAT for approval and copies provided for Wirral LA. 
The Government are due to provide a further update to schools in the middle of August, following 
which, I will make any amendments needed and publish our reopening plan on the website. I have 
provided an overview for parents attached to this letter to assist you with your preparations and give 
you an idea of what to expect. When the Government review has been issued to schools, we will 
send more detailed information to families, but at this draft stage we want to avoid any possible 
confusion by waiting for the updated picture.  
 
I can inform families that CC4C will be operational in September, but over different areas of school to 
reduce pupil contact. Unfortunately, we will not be able to offer toast club during September and I will 
update you on this provision after our Autumn term review. 
 
I want to also thank the staff team at Christ Church, many of whom have worked continuously since 
February Half Term without a break; their commitment to our school and care for your children has 
been such an inspiration. From all at Christ Church we wish you a healthy, happy and safe summer 
and look forward to seeing you in September. 
 
With my very best wishes, 
 

A. Donelan 
 
Amanda Donelan 
Headteacher 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

Further detailed planning will be sent via email during the summer holidays, the 
full reopening plan will be displayed on our website along with video clips to help 

the children with routines. 


